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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  888-A
COMMITTEE: Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management


	[bookmark: _GoBack]TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the theft of manhole covers.

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members James, Williams, Dromm, Koo, Koppell, Mendez, Rose, Wills, Levin, Gennaro, Gentile, Ulrich and Halloran


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Int. No. 888-A would amend New York City’s Administrative Code in relation to the theft of manhole covers.

No person would be able to remove, or move any manhole cover including the cover of an opening in the ground, street or sidewalk that is used by any utility or the City.  Any person who violates this law would be liable for a civil penalty of $2,500 to $10,000.  The Environmental Control Board would have the power to impose the civil penalty.  A person in violation of this law would also be guilty of a misdemeanor, and upon conviction would be punished by a fine of $500 to $10,000, or imprisonment of up to thirty days, or both for each violation.  This law does not apply to the owner or duly authorized agent of the owner, or appropriate legal authority of the manhole cover. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law shall take effect immediately.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2014
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY14

	
FY Succeeding
Effective FY15
	
Full Fiscal
Impact FY15


	
Revenues 
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Expenditures 
	$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Net
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: No impact on revenues is expected.  We assume full compliance with the law.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: There would be no expenditures generated by the enactment of this legislation as the fee structure was amended and enforcement would continue using existing resources.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  	Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs
Department of Sanitation (DSNY)

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Kate Seely-Kirk, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
				Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  On June 28, 2012, Intro. 888 was introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management.  On June 29, 2012 the Committee held a hearing regarding this legislation, which was then laid over and subsequently amended.  The Committee will consider an amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 888-A. on July 23, 2013. Following a successful Committee vote, the Full Council will vote on Proposed Int. 888-A on July 24, 2013.
DATE SUBMITTED TO COUNCIL:  June 28, 2012
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